

Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 21st June 2017
in Lenzie Hall Committee Room

		ACTION
1.0	ATTENDANCE	
1.1	Tony Miles; John McFadden; Tom Gray; Gayle McNeill; Mark Billington; Donald MacLeod; Rosemary Craig; Cllr Sandra Thornton; Christine Morrison	
1.2	Local residents attended this meeting in relation to the Blacklands Place and Woodilee Road developments. These were Lorna and Stephen Differ, Deborah Jones, Morris Holms, Margaret Reid, Sandy Taylor and Alice May.	
2.0	APOLOGIES	
	Suzanne Smith; Lyndsey Saunders; Emma Henderson	
3.0	POLICE REPORT	
3.1	Community Police – Officer Ross Blain attended and noted various crime reports since the last meeting. There had been 15 crimes in the north part of the area, including Kirkintilloch, of which 10 were detected and 6 in the south Lenzie area. Main types were Road Traffic offences vandalism and housebreaking/theft. A member related an experience at the Crosshill Road railway bridge, where a car had accelerated past a line of vehicles held at a red 'stop' light and crossed over before the oncoming traffic had reached the bridge. Social media indicates that this was not an isolated incident. Officer Blain explained how difficult it was for Police to prosecute in such situations and suggested that EDC Roads Department be contacted.	TG
4.0	PROPOSED CALA DEVELOPMENT AT SOUTH CLADDENS	
	This item from the Planning Agenda was taken earlier due to the interest of a number of residents present. Standing Orders were suspended to allow participation of these residents if desired. The Planning Convener explained the Proposal of Application Notice (PAN) procedure, whereby a prospective developer mounts an exhibition outlining the intentions and invites comments. These comments do not go to the Planning Authority at this stage but the developer draws up a report on the public comments, which forms part of the eventual Planning application. (Note: The exhibition boards used and the feedback form can be viewed at www.cala.co.uk/claddens and it is still possible to submit feedback.) It was noted that the eventual Planning Application may differ considerably from what is presented at the PAN. Various questions and comments were raised by members of the public present and answered by the Planning Convener.	
5.0	MINUTES OF 17TH MAY 2017 MEETING	
	Acceptance of these minutes was proposed by John MacFadden and seconded by Gayle McNeill.	
6.0	MATTERS ARISING	

Lenzie Community Council

minutes of meeting held on Wednesday 21st June 2017
in Lenzie Hall Committee Room

		ACTION
6.1	Lenzie Street Design Project	
	Post-meeting information: Information came after the meeting that there would be a further public consultation on 13 th July, 15:00 – 19:00	
7.0	TREASURER'S REPORT	
	The Treasurer reported that some monies relating to the Gala had still to be recorded but, working from previous costs, it is likely that the Gala may make a small loss. There was discussion about extending the range of sponsors locally. At present the overall balance on transactions since the beginning of the financial year show a positive balance of £1,700.	
8.0	PLANNING	
8.1	Weekly list – A list of current applications had been circulated and it was agreed that none required action by the Community Council.	
8.2	Kirkintilloch Sports Club – The Convener had circulated a summary of the proposals for this development, although it is not in LCC's area. An email supporting the venture has been sent to the project management as agreed last month.	
8.3	Woodilee Road Development – The restaurant/pub development is now under construction. No outcome from the developer's appeal in relation to the housing development has been reported as yet. There was some discussion of the effect of the Forestry Commission requirement to restore trees that were felled without proper licence.	
9.0	NEW MEMBERS	
9.1	There was discussion on ways to recruit new members, and it was noted that it was particularly difficult to do everything necessary at the Gala, with the number of members currently. It was thought that a member, who had given apologies for the meeting may have some contacts and this would be followed up.	TG
10.0	ANY OTHER COMPETENT BUSINESS	
10.1	Additional events – There was discussion on the idea of mounting additional events during the year, perhaps jointly with other organisations eg Fireworks display	
11.0	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – The next meeting will be on 16 th August	